
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 

Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 

248. 

 

My name is Brianna Brown, and I am a teaching assistant in the public school system. The 

reason I support House Bill 248 is because I believe everyone has their own choice to decide 

what they want to receive or not receive pertaining to their medical decisions. I am very nervous 

that if this bill does not pass then I will have to make the decision to either receive the shot or get 

fired. At this point I would be stepping away from my career as I do not feel this should be the 

only options.  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 

House Bill 248. 

 

Sincerely,  

Brianna Brown 

 


